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Praise the Lord! Sing to the Lord a new song, his praise 

in the assembly of the faithful! ~ Psalm 149:1 
 

It’s time to celebrate—we have a new collection of music for use 
in our worship together!  Glory to God is a brand new songbook 
compiled by a dedicated team of musicians, worship leaders, 
clergy and lay people from across the PC(USA).  Your Worship & 
Music Committee and Session approved it for worship at 
Northbrook in December, and it has now arrived!  We’ll be 

dedicating this new hymnal during worship on February 9th. 
 

You may say, “Oh, but I so loved the hymns in the old collection.”  Many of your favorite hymns will 
still be found in Glory to God.  Also included are new songs, old songs with new words, songs that 
come from traditions around the world, and songs that are designed to engage us in the movement 
and flow of worship.  The new songbook includes 873 selections from which to choose!  In addition, 
your music staff will continue to select new worship songs from the excellent music that is 
continuously being published. 
 

Music has power to move us emotionally, to set the tone and pace for worship, and to unite us 
together in one voice to praise God.  Often, the songs of worship hold long-lasting associations with 
important times in our lives and they become the classic repertoire of our personal faith.  We can 
feel uneasy when new music is introduced to worship, and resist songs with which we’re unfamiliar.  
We can judge music with a quicker beat or different instruments to be inappropriate for worship.  
But, remember that every song was new once.  Songs we embrace today and sing with gusto as our 
“traditional” songs—like “Here I am Lord”—were new when the last hymnal was published.  It may 
surprise you to know that the church was shocked and appalled when Martin Luther set what were 
the bar songs of his day to sacred words.  The organ—considered by many today to be essential to 
sacred music—was not met with enthusiasm when it was first introduced to worship, not at all!  
Originally, it was used to stir up the spectators for gladiator combat! 
 

Our hope is that this new songbook will engage us in new ways as a worshiping community.  When 
we sing from it, we will be singing songs that were not chosen for us alone, but chosen to represent 
the rich diversity of the body of Christ in the Presbyterian Church.  Being a little uncomfortable with 
unfamiliar words and tunes can stretch our imaginations and faith as we remember that we are only 
part of God’s larger faith community.   
 

You are invited to purchase copies of Glory to God and the Worship Committee will place a 
bookplate inside in honor or memory of your loved ones.  Include a check made out to Northbrook 
Presbyterian Church, memo “hymnal,” for $17.50, along with the form found on page 2 of this 
newsletter and send it to Becky, Northbrook’s Administrative Secretary or put it in her mailbox in 
the church office by March 31st.   If you had purchased a copy of the old Presbyterian Hymnal with a 
bookplate in it, you are welcome to take it home with you.  They will be organized in alphabetical 
order by dedication, and you’ll find them on tables in Fellowship Hall after February 2nd. 
 

Together, as a family of faith, let’s make a joyful noise to the Lord our God! 



Business of the Congregation 
 

2013 Financial Results 
We want to thank the congregation for the final push that brought us within $3,049 
of balancing the 2013 books.  You can’t get much closer than coming to 0.5% of 
gross budget!  That was made possible by the many, many families who brought 
their pledges current and by the several who were able to contribute beyond their 

commitment.  Please see the Finance Committee Annual Report supplement for more details. Thanks to all 
who contributed your time, talent and, of course, treasure so generously.  Thank you so very much! 
 

2014 Per Capita Offering 
It has already been determined, based on Northbrook’s December 31, 2012 membership count, that in 2014 
Northbrook will pay $9,793 to the Presbytery of Detroit for Presbytery, Synod and General Assembly costs.  
This is just about the same cost as 2013. These very worthy but bare bones groups work to support our 
denomination in Beverly Hills and around the world. 
 
Could you kindly contribute for Presbytery, Synod and General Assembly costs for your share of per capita in 
the special envelope marked for that purpose near the front of your envelope pack?  The per capita 
contribution is $24.24 for every Northbrook member in your household.  Typically, we fall short of collecting 
our full commitment to Presbytery but never the less have to pay for each member. This year could we not all 
meet the challenge and forward that per capita envelope?  Thanks to all who have contributed so far.  To 
those who have not yet, we ask that you consider doing so. 
 
Bill Travis 
For the Finance Committee 
 

Leadership Retreat for Elders 
Northbrook’s elders will be gathering at Faholo Christian Conference Center in Grass Lake Michigan 
for an overnight retreat on February 7-8.  This retreat gives Session members an opportunity to 
take time to consider in depth where the church is now and where our vision is for the future, and 

how we plan on achieving that vision.  It’s also a time for getting to know one another at a comfortable 
retreat center away from the business of our everyday lives.   
 

2013 Annual Report 
The 2013 Annual Report was shared with the congregation on Sunday, January 26 following worship.  New 
this year, the report was presented in video form along with a handout detailing the finances for the past 
year.  For those who may have missed the video, we hope to have the video available on the Northbrook 
website soon.  In addition, copies of the Finance Committee Report are available in the church office. 

Glory to God Hymnal Order Form 
Please indicate your following preferences and clearly print how you would like your dedication to 
read.  Return this form by March 31 and your payment of $17.50 per hymnal to Becky in the church 
office or email your order to her at becky@northbrookpc.org. 
 

 (Circle one) In memory of/In honor of: ____________________________________________ 
  

 From: ______________________________________________________________________ 
 Amount paid:__________    Contact Number:________________ 



 
Adult Education 

Children and Youth Education 

 

Thankfulness Abounds! 
Our lovable Northbrook Knitters are so grateful to so many who have chosen to 
support our efforts in one way or another.  We are grateful to those who have 
contributed yarns which we have been able to turn into projects and garments.  
We also are thankful to those who have contributed a monetary donation to 
our cause which is then used to purchase special yarns and materials not on 
hand.  We are especially grateful to our faithful knitters and crafters who have 
donated their time and efforts and sometimes materials to provide shawls and 

gift items for sale for the Alternative Gift Market.  Thanks to: Cheryll Ardis, Barb Davidson,  Gitta Filter, Mona 
Guindi, Joyce Hamburg, Lois Kurta, Portia McDonald,  Judie Murdock, Ellie Poster, Gayle Travis, Dorothy 
Warren and Alma Winkworth for their gifts of talent and time for the delightful  projects that were 
contributed to the Alternative Gift Market.  We are happy to share our resulting sales of nearly $550 which is 
then given to support a charity from the mission fund.  If I have omitted any names, let me know so that I can 
correct it in the next newsletter with apologies! 
 
We invite anyone interested in crafting, knitting or crocheting to join us on the second and fourth 
Wednesdays of each month.  We usually meet in Pastor Marjorie’s outer office at 7 p.m.  February 12 and 
26th are the next scheduled meetings. 
 
Wishing all a very happy year ahead, 
Mary Hendrien 
 
 
 
Northbrook Preschoolers are having a great time learning and playing.  We are getting ready for our Mother’s 
Party in honor of Valentine’s Day.  Our mothers come to school with their children.  They play with them, 
make a special project, listen to a story and then the children sing songs to their mothers.  It is a really fun 
time that we all look forward to. 
 
The State of Michigan has changed the requirement for attending Kindergarten.  Children must be 5 years old 
by September 1.  To accommodate families with children who will be affected by this change and to align our 
3 year old and 4 year old classes with this requirement, Northbrook is extending our program to include a 
new class for children who will turn 3 after September 1st.  Children entering this program will attend 3 
unique years of preschool at Northbrook allowing them to progress through the program and be fully 
prepared for Kindergarten.  The new program will run on Mondays and Fridays from 9 to 11:30.  
 
We are registering for the 2014-2015 school year, so please tell everyone you know with young children 
about our wonderful school.   



Children and Youth Education 

 

The Northbrook Youth Group took a trip to 
SpringHill for their 2014 Winter Retreat.  
They had a blast worshipping God and 

spending time with each other.  



Children and Youth Education 
 

 

 

Event  Date/Time  

Mid Highs  Sunday, February 2  
4:00-6:00 p.m.  

Mid Highs Sunday, February 9  
4:00-6:00 p.m.  

Grace Centers of 
Hope-Mission  

Sunday, February 16  
4:00-7:00 p.m.  

1Friday Fri., February 28  
7:00-9:30 p.m.  

Event  Date/Time  

Super Bowl Subs  
Fundraiser  

Sunday, February 2  
After worship  

Senior Highs Sunday, February 2  
6:00-8:00 p.m.  

Senior Highs Sunday, February 9  
6:00-8:00 p.m.  

Grace Centers of 
Hope-Mission  

Sunday, February. 16 
4:00-7:00 p.m.  

 

February Youth Schedule  

Mid Highs  

Senior Highs  



 

 

Pre-Valentine's Day Mini Mission Alternative Gift Market 
On Sunday, February 9 in Fellowship Hall following worship, there will be another opportunity for you to 
purchase nice, meaningful gifts for friends and loved ones not only for Valentine's Day but also for other 
upcoming gift-giving events:  birthdays, anniversaries, house-warmings and more.  We'll be selling the Fair 
Trade coffee, chocolate and tea items, too, which can fulfill your everyday needs for such items.  We'll also 
have Valentine wrapping available for free!  Purchasing at the gift market is also making a purchase that 
benefits the lives of those served by the represented organizations!   
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Upcoming Presbytery of Detroit Hands-on Mission Events 
Enjoy these opportunities for fellowship and help make a difference in the lives of others. 

 

§ Tuesday, February 4τWorld Medical Relief Workday  9 a.m. ς 2 p.m. 
Wear comfortable clothing and closed-toe shoes.  We will be sorting medical supplies and equipment.  A 
soup lunch will be provided at noon.  The workday will take place at 11745 Rosa Parks Blvd. in Detroit.  
Call (313) 866-5333 for information.  Donations of medical supplies and equipment are welcome. 

 

§ Saturday, March 8τFestivals of Health Planning Workshop  12 noon ς 3:30 p.m. 
Learn about the Synod of the Covenant’s partnership with the Presbytery of Detroit to provide summer 
health festivals around the Presbytery.  Become informed about the impact of the new national health 
insurance plan (Affordable Care Act) on our communities.  Learn how to plan health fairs and how to 
recruit volunteers for these free activity and clinic festivals.  There will be time for group conversation.  
Lunch will be at 12 p.m. with the workshop following from 12:30 - 3:30 p.m. at Drayton Avenue 
Presbyterian Church located at 2441 Pinecrest Drive in Ferndale. 

 
§ Tuesday, March 18τForgotten Harvest Work Day  1:00 p.m. ς 4:00 p.m.   

Volunteer to help work in the warehouse to sort and prepare shipments to shelters.  The Forgotten 
Harvest Oak Park Warehouse is located at 21800 Greenfield Rd in Oak Park. 

 

If you are interested in any of these mission opportunities, please go to the Presbytery of Detroit Hands-on 
Mission web site at www.hands-on-mission.org or contact Winnie Davies-Hancock at winsomeann@aol.com 
or (248) 593-8035.  More information, including sign-up sheets and/or applicable forms, is posted on the 
mission bulletin board in Fellowship Hall and will appear in Sunday bulletins.   
 

Consider ways in which you can Live the Love of Jesus Christ. 

Mission 

Multi -generational Mission Event 
Sunday, March 2nd  

In Fellowship Hall following Worship  
 

Come join fellow Northbrook members as we assemble Gleaners' Food Donation 
Collection Bags and Information for the Annual Letter Carriers' Food Drive. 

 

What to bring?  Just your heart for mission! 
Everyone is welcome; the more the merrier and the sooner we get the job done. 

http://www.hands-on-mission.org
mailto:winsomeann@aol.com


 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Mission 

 

Valentine Book Drive  
 

Share Your Love of Books and Reading 
 and Live the Love of Jesus Christ 

 

The Northbrook Mission Connection Committee, PYCT 

and Children’s Ministry will be collecting new and 

gently used books for kindergarten and elementary 

school students at Oakside Scholars Charter Academy in 

Waterford.  Oakside is a free, public charter school 

located near the former Summit Mall area on North 

Telegraph and serves children in the surrounding 

neighborhoods.  We will be collecting books through 

Sunday, February 23  in order to assist the school in its 

effort to expand its library and establish classroom 

libraries for the students.  A collection box can be found  

near the name tag table in the main hallway. 



Congregational Life 
 

 

PWN Book Club 
The PWN Book Club will meet on Monday, February 24 at 7:00 p.m. in the Library to discuss 

Orphan Train by Christina Baker Kline.  Rich in detail and scope, this powerful novel is a 

gripping story of friendship and second chances.  It follows the intertwined stories of Molly 

Ayer, a teen close to “aging out” of the foster care system and Vivian, an elderly woman who, 

as young Irish immigrant orphaned in New York City, was put on a train to the Midwest with 

hundreds of other children.  Kline illuminates a largely hidden chapter of American history while portraying 

the coming-of-age of two resilient young women.  

 

The PWN Book Club meets every 6 weeks on Mondays at 7:00 p.m. and is always looking for new readers.  

Future dates include:  April 7, May 19, July 7, August 18, September 29, and November 10, 2014. 

 

The PWN group hosted the first ever Euchre and Bridge Party on Saturday, January 25th.  There was food, 
college basketball and, of course, lots of card playing too.  Plans for another party in March have already 
started!  Stay tuned for more information.   

Northbrook Bridge & Euchre Party 



Congregational Life 

Northbrookõs Rose 
My chatter for February is geared to the middle age group to see how well you know old love song titles.  
We celebrate love this month.  Have a loving Valentine's Day! 
 
 Fill in many of the blanks with the words Valentine, heart or love. 
  1.  My Funny __________ 
  2.  Once I Had a Secret____________ 
  3.  I  _____ _____ a bushel _____ _____  _____ 
  4.  Once in ______ with ___________ 
  5.  Will you____  ____ _____ December ___  ___ ___ ___ ___ 
  6.  Zing _____ ____ ____ ___ ___ ____ 
  7.  ___ makes the world __  ______ 
  8.  You always ____ the  one you ____ 
  9.  ______ ____ Tender 
  10. ____ _____Soul 
  11.  ___ _____ Paris 
  12.  This ___ _____Mine 
  13.  I left ___ ___ ___ San_____ 
  14. Have I __ ___ lately that __  ___ __ I 
 
Blessings from my house to your house, 
 
Rose 

 

Our very own Kathy Bauhof will be offering  
Blood Pressure Screenings after worship  

on the following days:   
 

      February 16 
      March 16 
      April 27 
      May 18 

  
  

Start Saving Your Treasures 
Please plan to save your unwanted “goodies” for the Northbrook 
Garage Sale being held on June 26, 27 and 28.  Also, save time to help 
out.  We will need lots of hands.  For more information, contact 
Chairpersons Barb and Bill Stetson or Judy and Phil Owen with 
questions.   

 

Senior Souper Souper 
The days are so cold that there’s nothing better 
than a bowl of hot soup.  Add a salad, bread and 
dessert and you have a menu for Senior Souper 
Supper.  Join us at 5:30 p.m. in the Library on: 
 

February 13 
February 27 



 Sunday, February 2 

9:00 a.m. 
9:15 a.m. 
10:15 a.m. 
11:30 a.m. 
11:30 a.m. 

Worship Rehearsal 
Adult Bible Study 
Worship & Communion 
Super Bowl Sub Fundraiser 
Worship & Music Comm. Meeting 

 Monday, February 3 

10:00 a.m. 
8:00 p.m. 

Adult Education Comm. Meeting 
AA Meeting - Menôs Group 

 Tuesday, February 4 

7:30 p.m. 
7:30 p.m. 

Mission Connection Comm. Meeting 
Personnel Comm. Meeting 

 Wednesday, February 5 

10:00 - 11:30 a.m. 
5:00 - 7:15 p.m. 
7:15 - 8:00 p.m. 
7:00 - 8:30 p.m. 

Pastorôs Bible Class 
LOGOS (K-8th Grade) 
LOGOS (9-12th Grade) 
Pastorôs Bible Class 

 Thursday, February 6 

8:00 a.m. 
7:30 p.m. 

Menôs Connection 
Chancel Choir Rehearsal 

 Friday, February 7 - Saturday, February 8 

6:30 p.m. - 4:00 p.m. Leadership Retreat at Faholo Conf. Center 

 Sunday, February 9 

9:00 a.m. 
9:15 a.m. 
10:15 a.m. 
10:15 a.m. 
11:30 a.m. 
11:30 a.m. 

Worship Rehearsal 
Adult Bible Study 
Worship 
KIDSô Connection 
Deaconsô Meeting 
Alternative Gift Mini-Market 

 Monday, February 10 

1:00 p.m. 
8:00 p.m. 

Finance Comm. Meeting 
AA Meeting - Menôs Group 

 Tuesday, February 11 

6:30 p.m. 
7:00 p.m. 

Congregational Life Comm. Meeting 
Building & Grounds Comm. Meeting 

 Wednesday, February 12 

10:00 - 11:30 a.m. 
5:00 - 7:15 p.m. 
7:15 - 8:00 p.m. 
7:00 - 8:30 p.m. 
7:00 p.m. 

Pastorôs Bible Class 
LOGOS (K-8th Grade) 
LOGOS (9-12th Grade) 
Pastorôs Bible Class 
Knit Wits 

 Thursday, February 13 

8:00 a.m. 
5:30 p.m. 
7:30 p.m. 

Menôs Connection 
Senior Souper Supper 
Chancel Choir Rehearsal 

 Friday, February 14 

 Happy Valentineôs Day 

 Saturday, February 15 

 Newsletter Articles Due 

 Sunday, February 16 

9:00 a.m. 
9:15 a.m. 
10:15 a.m. 
10:15 a.m. 
11:30 a.m. 
4:00  - 7:00 p.m. 

Worship Rehearsal 
Adult Bible Study 
Worship 
KIDSô Connection 
Blood Pressure Screening 
Mid/Senior Highs - Grace Centers for Hope 

 Monday, February 17 

8:00 p.m. AA Meeting - Menôs Group 

 Tuesday, February 18 

7:00 p.m. Session Meeting 

 Wednesday, February 19 

 LOGOS CANCELED THIS WEEK 

 Thursday, February 20 

8:00 a.m. 
7:30 p.m. 

Menôs Connection 
Chancel Choir Rehearsal 

 Sunday, February 23 

9:00 a.m. 
9:15 a.m. 
10:15 a.m. 
10:15 a.m. 
11:45 a.m. 

Worship Rehearsal 
Adult Bible Study 
Worship 
KIDSô Connection 
Brunch Bunch 

 Monday, February 24 

7:00 p.m. 
8:00 p.m. 

PWN Book Club 
AA Meeting - Menôs Group 

 Wednesday, February 26 

5:00 - 7:15 p.m. 
7:15 - 8:00 p.m. 
7:00 p.m. 

LOGOS (K-8th Grade) 
LOGOS (9-12th Grade) 
Knit Wits 

 Thursday, February 27 

8:00 a.m. 
5:30 p.m. 
7:30 p.m. 

Menôs Connection 
Senior Souper Supper 
Chancel Choir Rehearsal 

 Friday, February 28 

7:00 - 9:30 p.m. 1Friday 

Calendar 



 
 
 
 
 
 
  Dick and Petie Forbush—62 years on February 9 
  Nick and Joan Gonzales—37 years on February 12 
  Roger and Connie McGuineas—59 years on February 12 
  Dean and June Grundy—19 years on February 14 
  Brad and Stephanie Boegler—4 years on February 20 
  Carl and Suzanne von Ende—49 years on February 20 
  Tom and Vera McBride—57 years on February 23 

 

Happy Birthday to the following. 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

      1 
 

2 
Janet Evans 

Alexander Singer 

3 
Tom Brown 
Cindy Sowle 
Justin Wicker 

4 
Tim Boese 

5 
Rick Howe 
Kim Annett 

6 
Jimmy Mack 

7 
 

8 
Maxwell Parsons 
Jeffrey Keoleian 

9 
Roger McGuineas 

10 
Kyle Grim 

11 
Logan Sylvia 

Lincoln Hemberg 

12 
Nancy Gifford 

13 
 

14 
Tom Sandercock 

15 
Jim Hothem 

16 
Jim Grady 

Martha Mack 

17 
 

18 
Maggie Gorman 

19 
Griffin Taylor 

20 
 

21 
Dan Gross 

22 
Nathan Willey 

23 
 

24 
 

25 
 

26 
 

27 
 

28 
Joseph Kappaz 

 



“Live the Love of Jesus Christ” 
Northbrook  
Presbyterian Church 
22055 West Fourteen Mile Road 
Beverly Hills, Michigan  48025 
Phone (248) 642-0200 
Fax (248) 642-7495 
www.northbrookpc.org 

Northbrook Notes is a monthly publication of 
Northbrook Presbyterian Church 

22055 W. 14 Mile Rd. Beverly Hills, MI  48025 
Periodical postage paid at the Southfield Post Office, 

Southfield, MI 
(USPS 395-340) 

Staff Contact Information 
 

 The Rev. Marjorie Wilhelmi, Pastor……...…………   ext 12 
      marjorie@northbrookpc.org 
 Todd Säger, Director of Music……………………..….    ext 18 
      todd@northbrookpc.org 
 Dan Gross, Contemporary Music Director……….    ext. 11 
      dan@northbrookpc.org 
 Sherrill Heinrichs, Church Education Ministries..   ext 15 
      sherrill@northbrookpc.org 
 Ken Stetson, Youth Director………...………………....   ext 21 
      ken@northbrookpc.org 
 Becky Bachand, Administrative Secretary………...  ext 10 
      becky@northbrookpc.org 
 Kathy Brooks, Financial Secretary………………....…  ext 13 
      kathy@northbrookpc.org  
 Pam Grim, Preschool Director………….…..………....  ext 16 
      preschool@northbrookpc.org 
 Larry Brown, Church Custodian…………..…..……....  ext 17 

Office Hours 
Mon-Thurs:  9:00 a.m. – 4:00 p.m. 

Fri:  9:00 a.m.—12:00 p.m. 
 
 

Worship 
Sundays at 10:15 a.m. 

 
Deadline for Northbrook Notes 

(newsletter) is 
the 15th of the month 

E-mail newsletter articles to: 
newsletter@northbrookpc.org 
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